
                                                             Leyden Selectboard  

                                                    Leyden Town Offices Building 

                                                          Regular Session Minutes 

                                                                   March 2, 2020 

                                                                          7:00pm 

 

Selectboard Members Present:  Jeff Neipp, Lance Fritz, Bill Glabach 

Others Present: Michele Giarusso, Stacey Mousseau, David Brooks, Ginger Robinson 

Meeting Called to Order at 7:00 pm 

Minutes 

Selectboard members reviewed the mail and meeting minutes, signed warrant.  

Motion:  Lance moved the February 24, 2020 minutes as printed. Unanimous. 

Discussion 

David Brooks Highway Superintendent- 

Dave presented his budget requests for FY 2021 budget. He discussed his plans for projects this 

summer and the quotes he has received for a new backhoe so far. His budget line item increases 

are each 3%. His number 1 priority for Chapter 90 money is to pave 10 mile bridge to wick the 

water away from the bridge to stop erosion.   

The selectboard members discussed what accounts would fund the backhoe as it pertains to a 

warrant article and the amount each would be. There will be more discussion on this article at a 

later date. There was much discussion what Dave’s other projects could be for the summer/fall 

including East Hill Road.  

Custodian-Jeff stated the custodian should be on the agenda for our next meeting and invited to 

be here. 

Municipal Assistant update-Michele presented her draft of the omnibus budget and warrant 

articles given to her so far. Most all department heads have submitted their budgets. She is still 

waiting for a few. Selectboard discussed warrant articles so far. There will be more to put on the 

warrant in the coming weeks. Michele stated the Keets Brook Bridge bid specifications are 

complete by Gill Engineering. It is a 66 page document if the selectboard would like to see she 

can email to them, she did print out. Michele asked if the board would meet after town caucus on 

March 16. Jeff stated yes, they would reconvene the meeting after the caucus at the town hall.  

 

Motion: Jeff moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:35pm. Unanimous. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Michele Giarusso 

 

 

 


